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28/03/2025  15:22:382025/0527/P SUPPRT Henrietta 

Spiegelberg

I am writing in support of this application. We live at 23 Gloucester Crescent and believe that 

many of the local antisocial behaviour issues can be improved by transforming and occupying 

neglected properties on Inverness Street and on Gloucester Crescent. 

23 Gloucester Crescent was unoccupied and neglected for a number of years, and during this 

time our garden wall was used as a rubbish bin and meeting place. Since the house has been 

restored and occupied as a family home, we have seen a significant improvement in antisocial 

behaviour outside our home.

The design itself is elegant, light and sympathetic to the neighbouring buildings. It will be a much 

needed improvement to the derelict old building there currently, and is considerably better than 

the design on the previous (rejected) application.

23

Gloucester 

Crescent

London

NW1 7DS

28/03/2025  13:40:082025/0527/P SUPPRT Jennifer Anderson I am writing in support of the planning application for 46 Inverness St. I am the long-term 

resident/homeowner of 28 Gloucester Crescent.  The proposed building will back onto the row of 

gardens coming up to my house and will be visible from my upper ground floor garden door (ie I 

can currently see across the gardens to Inverness St).  

I strongly support the proposed development. It would: 

a) make good use of a structure which has been derelict for many years;

b) be a sensitive addition to the neighbourhood, preserving the view I (and neighbours) have 

through to Inverness Street and the sense of depth, layers and light which we currently enjoy.   

c) provide a subtle but distinctive architectural addition to the street and neighbourhood.  

I should add that although I did not personally oppose the previous development application, I do 

consider this to be superior, both in the quality of the design and in the fact that it will preserve 

sight through to Inverness Street.  I also believe that the scheme proponents are sensitive to the 

concerns of neighbours and have sought to develop a proposal which will enhance both 

Inverness St and the relevant section of Gloucester Crescent.

28 Gloucester 

Crescent
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